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In this issue:

· Secretary Bonner Calls for the Allocation of TCIF funds
· Tunnel Business Magazine to Feature Metro Gold Line
· Public Hearings to be held in the Metro Board Room


	Secretary Bonner Calls for the Allocation of TCIF funds
Business Transportation and Housing Secretary Dale Bonner today issued the attached letter calling on the California Transportation Commission to allocate TCIF funds by December 31, 2007.  The letter also references the State’s Goods Movement Action Plan as having a comprehensive plan for this process.

Tunnel Business Magazine to Feature Metro Gold Line
Metro Construction and Planning staff were interviewed by the trade magazine Tunnel Business Magazine regarding the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension construction project.  The reporter was provided an overall update on the $898 million light rail project.  Staff explained that we are more than halfway towards the completion of  the construction project, construction of the eight new stations are underway, and the right-of way and tracking along the six-mile segment is being done and the system installation has begun.  A story will run in their October issue.

Public Hearings to be held in the Metro Board Room
Next week, two public hearings will be held in the Metro Board room.

On Tuesday, September 25, 2007, the California Public Utilities Commission will hold its 5th public hearing, in the Metro Board Room, regarding diversity in utility procurement practices.  The hearing will focus on the California Aspire Achieve Lead Pipeline Project (CaAAL Pipeline Project) which is an education and mentoring program that seeks to encourage and develop young people for careers in the legal profession, financial services, and information technology.  The hearing will start at 8:30 a.m. and is schedule to last all day.

Then, on Thursday, September 27, at 5:00 p.m., the Senate Select Committee on Urban School Governance, chaired by Senator Gloria Romero, will conduct a hearing titled “The Payroll Debacle-Who Really Pays?” 
Board Members who wish to participate in these events can contact my office for more information so that we may make the necessary arrangements.
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